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East Rockhill Township 

 

DEP Information Meeting June 4, 2021 

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) held an information meeting to update 

local elected and appointed officials to provide the status of the Rock Hill Quarry located on North Rockhill 

Road since the last meeting which convened April 9, 2021.   

The Rock Hill Quarry is still under a DEP cease order.   

Hanson Aggregates’ response to DEP’s November 18, 2020 technical deficiency letter was received on 

January 15, 2021.  DEP’s technical review response dated April 12, 2021 requested additional information 

and clarification with a deadline of July 6, 2021.   

The January 15, 2021 submission indicated that Hanson Aggregates intends site activities to be limited to 

the removal of the minimum 500 tons of aggregate annually from existing stockpiles, collecting monthly 

NPDES water discharge samples, and routine site inspection and security detail.  However, Hanson 

Aggregates recently indicated they will be submitting a request in writing for an extension to the deadline 

in order for them to provide documentation from their consultants and potentially amend the scope of 

their request regarding future activities on the site.  Once received, the correspondence from Hanson 

Aggregates will be posted to the DEP Rock Hill Quarry webpage.  

DEP’s website continues to be updated with pertinent documents.   


